

U.S. Department of Homeland Security UNITED STATES SECRET SERVICE

Washington, D.C. 20223

February 14, 2022

The Honorable Charles E. Grassley Ranking Member Committee on the Judiciary United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

The Honorable Ron Johnson
Ranking Member
Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations
Committee on Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Ranking Member Grassley and Ranking Member Johnson:

Thank you for your follow up letter dated January 18, 2022, seeking unredacted records and additional information related to the U.S. Secret Service's (Secret Service) June 11, 2021 document production associated with Mr. Hunter Biden's travel between January 2009 and January 2017. In consultation with the Department of Homeland Security (Department), on June 11, 2021, the Secret Service provided documents responsive to your request in accordance with the law, longstanding Executive Branch practice, and Department-wide standards.

In October 2020, the Secret Service worked extensively with your committees, and agreed to search parameters provided by your offices to identify communications regarding Mr. Biden's travel. These search parameters did not yield communications for the years 2010, 2011, or 2013.

The Secret Service and the Department remain committed to working with Congress to meet its oversight responsibilities and be responsive to requests for information.

Sincerely,

James M. Murray